## Statement of the delegation of the Kyrgyz Republic during the interactive dialogue of the UPR Working Group on Papua New Guinea 6 May, 2016

## Mr. President,

The Kyrgyz delegation greets the delegation of Papua New Guinea. We support its steps in promoting and protecting human rights, in particular, the legislative measures, such as adoption of Family Protection Act and Child Protection Act; cooperation with human rights special mechanisms and continuation of work on establishing institutional frameworks in the country.

With the aim of expediting the process of strengthening human rights in the country we would like to recommend to Papua New Guinea:

- to complete the process of establishment of national human rights institution.
- to take additional measures to achieve the gender equality, including specific measures to eliminate domestic and sexual violence.
- to increase human and financial investments to support effective implementation of National Policies for Women and Gender Equality and Child Protection.

In conclusion, my delegation wishes success to the Papua New Guinea authorities in the promotion and protection of human rights.

Thank you for the attention.